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Coast Division Web Site: http://www.pcrnmra.org/coast/

Pacific Coast Region Web Site: http://www.pcrnmra.org/

On July 19th and 20th we had an information booth at GATS for the Coast Division, PCR and NMRA.   When I was there I heard that Todd Bendigkeit passed away on July 9th from a heart attack.    Todd was an active member of the division.   He attended almost every meet, despite his disabilities, as long as I have been involved.   We will all miss such a great friend. More about Todd elsewhere in this issue.
Our next Coast Division Meet will be September 7, 2003 at Buscher Middle School in Santa Clara.   We will start at 9:30 with clinics at 10 AM and 11 AM.   The Roundtable discussion group will be at 11 AM.  The Auction will start after the Business Meeting.   I would like to thank Don Shortt for arraigning the meets when they are at Buscher Middle School.   We all owe him a big Thank You for his efforts.  When you see him please tell him that.  

The program of Sub Division Meets is going ahead.   We are planning to have a Meet at the Golden State Model Railroad Museum in Richmond.   This is at the East Bay MRR Club.   The Sub Division Meet will be October 4, 2003 starting at Noon.   There will be more information about the Sub Division Meet at our Regular Meet in Santa Clara.    More information will be on the web site at http://www.pcrnmra.org/coast/coast_division.htm

We are also trying to setup a Sub Division Meet in the Santa Cruz area for some time in January.    Kevin Hurley is looking for people to help set this up.

Looking to the future we will have the December Coast Division Meet on December 7, 2003 at the California School for the Deaf.   At this meet we will have the normal program of clinics, auction and we 




will have nominations for the position of Director to the PCR Board of Operations.  Jack Wall is in the last year of his second term as Director.   He can’t run for reelection because of the term limits that are in our Constitution and By Laws.   If you are interested in running please see me during the meet.    We will also have a portable layout on display and perhaps a vendor.

We are also looking for a Nominations Chairperson.   This job is to find people to run for office in Coast Division. Denise Showalter has done this for many years and asked to be replaced.    I would to thank Denise for her faithful work as Nomination Chairperson. If you are interested in this job please see me.  Being Nomination Chairperson is one way to be sure your name doesn’t get nominated for office so think about it. It might be the right job for you.

John Marshall is looking for people to put on clinics at the division meets. Clinics are one of the most important parts of the mission of Coast Division and NMRA. This is where we learn from each other. Many of the techniques that we use are learned from clinics.   We need people to put these on.   If you have a favorite technique that you use please consider sharing these with the rest of us. John has been doing a great job of setting up clinics at the Coast Meets for many years.   Please give him a little help by volunteering to do a clinic at the meets.   I think you will find the audience friendly.

Finely for my last comments

To Bob Hope “Thanks For The Memories”

Jim Long
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Superintendent’s Report By Jim Long





PCR Members Needed To Staff the PCR/NMRA Booth


At The Pleasanton GATS Show November 29th & 30th








Calling all PCR members!!!!!!  We need people to help man the NMRA/PCR booth at the upcoming Great American Train Show (GATS).  It is very difficult duty.  You must be friendly and able to talk to people about trains.  Well you don’t really need to be friendly but it helps.  The next show is on Saturday, November 29th and Sunday, November 30th at the Pleasanton Fairgrounds.  


The benefits include a pre show preview (after the booth is set up), Free admission (walk right past the antsy crowd waiting to get in), cold drinks supplied by me(put your order in when you call to me to volunteer your services), a chance to try out the switching contest, and credit toward your Association Volunteer achievement award.  Also walking down the aisles looking for that unknown treasure is a great way for you to work off some of your Turkey Day dinner.  


If you can help man the booth please call or e-mail Jim Radkey at 510-527-5282 or � HYPERLINK mailto:sscotty@worldnet.att.net ��sscotty@worldnet.att.net�
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